PAGE  
5


MINUTES OF July 21st, 2020               
MEETING OF THE BEDFORD PARK AND RECREATION BOARD
OF THE CITY OF BEDFORD
     The monthly meeting of the Bedford Park and Recreation Board was held on Tuesday July 21st, 2020 at the usual meeting place in the Parks Office at Thornton Park, Bedford, Indiana, at the hour of 4:30 P.M. (E.S.T.)



PRESENT: Tim Deckard, Trevor Rynders, JD Hayes, Larry Arnold
           ABSENT: Angie Sanders
Tim Deckard, Board President, stated any additions or corrections to the minutes? If not, they will stay approved as submitted. I will entertain a motion on the claims.
JD made a motion to approve the claims, Trevor seconded. All were in favor. 

Tim Deckard, Board President, stated I will recognize Mayor Sam Craig.
Mayor Sam Craig, stated thank you Tim. I just wanted to stop by and touch base with the board as far as looking as the options for the dog park at Wilson Park. Barry and I have talked about this for sometime. We have looked at different locations in the city as far as possibilities. It keeps coming back to Wilson being a good location, since the black top parking lot is there and the fencing. In talking with Barry and the staff, it appears it has very limited use over there. I’ve talked to some other people in the area and basically came to the same conclusion that it’s basically used very little. We are looking at some place that won’t cost us a lot a money, and this is the location we are looking at. I’ve checked with the Boys & Girls Club to see if they’ve ever had a need to utilize it and they said no, and that they don’t even utilize all of their fields at Wiley. We’ve been talking about it, and I ran an article in the paper about it. One reason for doing all of this is to get some public input. I’ve talked to Barry, Tim, and Angie to see about having a public hearing, so that the citizens can come in and voice their opinions as far as what they would like to see that park used for. I don’t have anything in this fight, I don’t have a dog to take over there and I won’t being playing ball over there. But give those who are interested the opportunity to voice their concerns so you guys can make a decision from there. I feel like that is the appropriate thing to do. We could have not asked anyone, and just done it, but I don’t feel like that is the appropriate thing to do. I think the citizens need to have their input on it. I will see about getting something out to the news media about anyone who wants to come can show up and voice their opinion. With that being said, we may want to think about where you want to have that meeting. 

Larry Arnold, Board Member, stated would you object to me asking the board of the Boys and Girls Club tonight if we could hold it in one of the gyms at the club? There would be plenty of room to keep the distance.
Tim Deckard, Board President, stated yes, that would be fine. There will definitely be some folks there. 

Mayor Sam Craig stated I have had several emails and phone calls on support for it. So I would anticipate a fairly good size crowd. 

Tim Deckard, Board President, stated the 2020 Golf Tournament Schedule, I think we have had some changes. 
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2020 Golf Tournament Schedule
	April 18th  (Saturday) 
May 2nd (Saturday) 
May 23rd (Saturday) 
 
June 7th (Sunday) 
June 20th-21st (Saturday Sunday) 
June 26th (Friday) 
June 27th-28th (Saturday Sunday) 
July 11th, 12th, 18th, 19th 
(Saturday, Sunday) 
July 26th (Sunday) 
August 1st (Saturday)     
August 8th (Saturday)     
August 15th (Saturday)  
August 23rd (Sunday)  
Sep 5th-6th (Saturday Sunday) 
Sep.  15th (Tuesday)  
Sep. 19th  (Saturday)  
Sep 20th (Sunday) 
Sep 26th (Saturday)
Oct 10th (Saturday)
	Par 3 Challenge  
BNL Invitational  
BNLMS Invitational 
Neeson Memorial 
Boat Club 
Junior City 
Indiana Jr. Tour  
Senior City 
Ladies City 
Men’s City 
 American Legion 
Stenger Memorial         
Curt Gilstrap  
BNL Girls Basketball    
Boat Club        
Claude Akins   
Hawkins Bailey   IHSAA Sectional 
Screamer Scramble 
Men's Warming Shelter 
Bedford Firefighters Open
	Shotgun (9:00 am)   
Tee Times (8:00 am) 
Tee Times (1:00 pm) 
Shotgun (8:00 am) BH 
Shotgun (8:00 am) Otis 
Tee Times (1:00pm) 
Shotgun (8:00am) 
Tee Times (7:30 am) 
Tee Times (12:00 pm) 
Tee Times (7:30 am) 
Shotgun (8:00 am) 
Shotgun (8:00 am) BH 
Shotgun (8:30 am) RB 
Shotgun (8:00 am) BH 
Shotgun (8:00am) Otis 
Shotgun (7am-1:30pm) Shotgun (8:00 am)  RB 
Tee Times (8:00 am) 
Shotgun (8:00 am) RB 
Shotgun (8:00 am)  
Shotgun (8:00 am)


 Denotes brought to the Board this month 
Cancelled Tournaments:
Stenger Memorial Claude Akins
Last Updated July 21st 
Barry Jeskewich, Park Director, stated yes we had two cancellations the Stenger and the Claude. With that being said the Men’s Warming Shelter has asked to schedule a tournament on September 26th. They approached John about that at the golf course.

Tim Deckard, Board President, stated I will entertain a motion for the Men’s Warming Shelter tournament on September 26th. 

Trevor made a motion to allow the Men’s Warming Shelter to have a golf scramble on September 26th, Larry seconded. All were in favor. 

Tim Deckard, Board President, stated next are the quotes for the Red Brick clean up.

Barry Jeskewich, Park Director, stated as you guys know we received information back from the insurance adjuster as well as the historical inspector. We are in phase one of beginning the process of the clean up, and then after that will be phase two which will be the reconstruction of the building. The first phase will the clean up and restoration aspect of it. We solicited bids for that and we have two for your consideration. The bids are from Serve Pro of Monroe County and the other one is Taylor’s Quality Cleaning and Restoration, Inc. We had a meeting with the Mayor’s administration office, Jimmy, his crew, the adjuster, the architect who is going to do the scope of work for the project, and the contractor. Everyone is on the same page as far as the process. 

Tim Deckard, Board President, stated it looks like Serve Pro of Monroe County’s bid is $53,222.68 and Taylor’s Quality Cleaning bis is $74,400.28. Looks like the recommendation will be for Serve Pro of Monroe County. I will entertain a motion.

JD made a motion to accept Serve Pro’s bid of $53,222.68, Larry seconded. All were in favor. 

Tim Deckard, Board President, stated Park Director Report.

Barry Jeskewich, Park Director, stated this past week was the first ever National Parks and Recreation Professional’s Day so I want to acknowledge and give a big shout out to our staff, clubs, and board. We are continuing to work with the fine people up at Epply and ROI with the Avoca Park Project. We meet every two weeks to get status updates. Phil’s building is complete as far as the structure. Graber Post did all of the constructed. Right now we are on hold with capital expenses as far as completing the rest of that building. Brookside Park we have done the upgrade to the playground out there, we have ordered borders and are waiting for those to arrive to complete that project. Thornton Playground will be the next playground we tackle. I have already mentioned that the Stenger and Claude are cancelled. Orbit Soccer they are planning to move forward under the Indiana Soccer Guidelines to have a fall season. We will have the restrooms open, and we are not sure if we will have concessions or not. That season is set to start on August 9th. This Saturday we will be having our first ever Disc Golf Tournament at the Disc Golf Course. Which is one thing you can social distance at and be outside. We still have some openings for registration. The tournament starts at 9am. With the help of the street department we were able to take down a couple dead trees at Wilson before the 4th of July Fireworks. We still need to remove the stumps. We put of the signs at the disc golf course, on all of the holes, and the map of the course as well. The guys have been working with the administration and working downtown to clean up and put down mulch. We have been going around and power washing all the walkways and pavilions. We got the third scoreboard installed at Murray. All three scoreboards are up now. We put a new water line in out at the club house at the golf course to be able to water the flowers. Phil has been doing a lot of hand watering since things have been so dry. That’s all I have. Do you guys have any questions for me?
Tim Deckard, Board President, stated Recreation Director report.

Gary Dorsett, Recreation Director, stated since everything has been shut down. Softball has finally got here. We had our annual Butch Fish Santa Slugger Tournament this past weekend and we were able to raise $1200 for the Santa House. We had 8 teams and we social distanced and put our rules and guidelines up and everything went well. We started our league last night and it’s going well. We have 27 teams totals and that’s more than I thought we would have this year. We play on Monday, Tuesday, and Thursday nights and have 4 different divisions men’s, women’s, men’s church, and coed. We have Covid-19 rules in place. Our All Nighter Tournament is scheduled for August 28th-30th. 
Tim Deckard, Board President, stated do you think the All Nighter will be well attended?

Gary Dorsett, Recreation Director, stated yes, I think the numbers as far as fans will be down because of Covid. Registration wise it should fill up. A lot of teams are just waiting to see if things are happening until the sign up. I was telling Barry and Amber today that when I first took over we had 120 some teams, and we used to have as many church league teams then as we do league teams now. Bloomington used to have close to 300 teams. We have held our own with close to 60-70 teams over the last three years and that’s a good number for us. Bloomington last year had 110 teams and this year they have 37 team. Still with us and Bloomington going and Indiana is still the top registration for softball in the country. Everything is just slowing down. That’s all I have. 

Tim Deckard, Board President, stated Golf Professional Report.

John Bertges, Golf Professional, stated we just had our Men’s City Championship this past weekend and everything went really well. I’ve been in golf for a while but we are just experiencing a strange time right now. We are having very steady traffic out there. The golf course has been a really good thing for the city.
Tim Deckard, Board President, stated I was out there watching the tournament and I noticed the tees time after that there were out of towners filling in the spots so that’s good. 

John Bertges, Golf Professional, stated yeah, we are at 15 minute intervals and I suggest we stay on that because it does space them out good. Because we are having to disinfect the carts after each use and some people still want the one cart per person, which uses up the carts quickly. We’ve changed the traffic route in the club house, and there’s no water on the course, but people can still get drinks in the clubhouse. A few big tournaments have dropped out, but I would suggest to just keep normal play going on those dates now and to not fill them in with outings. It’s harder to get the outings going with the social distancing and it’s easier and better to just the daily play. I had our first junior clinic today and I had 4 people, which isn’t a lot but I’m just glad to get something started this year, and I will have another one next week. They are excited to do that. People are glad to be out there. I posted all of the scores on social media for the city tournament. Aaron Harrell won the event again. That’s really I have. If any one has any questions for me.
Trevor Rynders, Board Secretary, stated I’ve had a few people asking me why the carts have to be in at 7:45pm when there is still and hour and a half of daylight left. I’ve had 3 or 4 people ask me about it.

John Bertges, Golf Professional, stated we set that earlier this year. 

Barry Jeskewich, Park Director, stated we can revisit that. John and I will talk about that. 

Larry Arnold, Board Member, stated I did hear back from Angie and Frank at the club, so we will be adding that to our agenda. The only question Angie had was under social distancing, which of course we are going to follow, and cleaning plans. Does that sound adequate?

Barry Jeskewich, Park Director, stated yes, we will clean, and take care of all that. 

Larry Arnold, Board Member, stated I will let you know how that comes out.

Tim Deckard, Board President, stated any new business?

Trevor Rynders, Board Secretary, stated I was also asked about the trees around the Little Theatre. Some of them are growing into the building there. I haven’t looked at them myself. Is that our responsibility?

Barry Jeskewich, Park Director, stated not technically. But at this time, it’s do what we can to help each other, so I will take a look at them. 

Trevor Rynders, Board Secretary, I’m not sure if there are growing into the roof, or hanging over the roof possibly. 

Barry Jeskewich, Park Director, stated okay, I will get over there and take a look. Was is someone from the Little Theatre that brought that to your attention?

Trevor Rynders, Board Secretary, stated yes, someone that participates over there. His understanding was that we owned the property or the building?

Barry Jeskewich, Park Director, stated I’m not sure it’s been back and forth. But I don’t think we own the building, do you know?
Mayor Sam Craig stated, I would have to look and see. 

Barry Jeskewich, Park Director, stated I don’t believe we own the building, I believe the land is owned by us possibly. They have always maintained and taken care of everything. 

Tim Deckard, Board President, stated anything else. If not, we are adjourned. 

____________________________

Tim Deckard, President 
____________________________

Trevor Rynders, Secretary
____________________________

JD Hayes, Member

____________________________

Larry Arnold, Member

